
Holy Trinity Episcopal Church, Clemson SC

Vestry Meeting January 15, 2023/ 7:00 pm / via Zoom

ATTENDEES: Mtr. Suz Cate, (Rector), Ellen Haase (Senior Warden), Clem Watson (Junior

Warden), Bob Taylor (Acting Treasurer), John Warner, Harry Morse, Betty Snowden, Mel Harriss,

Mark Stokes, Jody Hunter, Charlie Curtis, Hap Wheeler, Bill Hurst and Mary Lou Sigsby

ABSENT: Jenn Ellison, Jan Cribb, Jean Ellen Zavertnik,

OPENING PRAYER: Mother Suz opened the meeting with a prayer.

WELCOME: Ellen Haase opened the meeting by welcoming the recently elected incoming Vestry

members.

OLD BUSINESS

Approval of December 2022 Minutes: Mary Lou Sigsby made a motion to approve the minutes.

Seconded by John Warner. Motion approved unanimously.

Email vote to acknowledge ECW for their outstanding work (See ATTACHMENT A)

In December Charlie Curtis was appointed to fill the vacant Vestry position.

Treasurer’s Report - Bob Taylor: (See ATTACHMENT B)

● Motion made to transfer $44,747.23 from the reserve fund to the Building Maintenance

Fund to pay for Nave HVAC units. Motion was approved unanimously.

● Motion from the Finance Committee was made to simplify and codify interest income.

Motion was approved unanimously.

● Updated and reviewed Door Pledges - $80,000.00 still pledged over the next two years.

Mortgage is now 1.2 million dollars.

● Presented Trinity Place Statement of mission for 2023. Motion made to approve the

Trinity Place Statement of Mission. Motion was unanimously approved.

● A balanced budget has been put together for the Operating Statement of Mission.  A

motion was made to approve the Operating Statement of Mission. Motion was

unanimously approved.

● Beth Kunkel has named Holy Trinity as a beneficiary of her estate in both her will and Life

Insurance policy. The vestry has authorized Bob Taylor to act on behalf of Holy Trinity in

regards to Beth’s estate.

● The Diocesan assessment is 16% of Operating Income (generally averaged over the prior

three years). The 2023 SOM adopted by the Vestry represents a commitment of about

1/3 of the assessment for 2023.
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Ellen Haase shared that we are going to send a letter from the Vestry and Stewardship Ministry

to all parish families sharing that we have not met our Stewardship Campaign goal. We will

encourage those that have not pledged to please pledge and offer those that have pledged an

opportunity to increase their pledge.

Mutual Ministry Review Update – Betty Snowden and Harry Morse: Betty reported that Lynn

Sanders will be our consultant for the Mutual Ministry Review. Discussed the following:

● A questionnaire being sent to committee chairs with a deadline of February 1 for

completion.

● Each Vestry member will complete a more in depth survey due March 1.

● The survey/questionnaire will be in Drop Box.

● These actions must be a positive constructive exercise that leads to action.

● In responding to the survey/questionnaire, there should be discussion with parish

families active and supporting Holy Trinity and with parish families not active anymore.

Please welcome input from parish families that have concerns.

● We will spend time during our Vestry Orientation understanding the Mutual Ministry

Review with Lynn Sanders on February 18th.

● Discussed Vestry members sending out the questions to Committee Chairs as listed in

the Stewardship Brochure. Each of us would have responsibility to contact based on our

Vestry assignments.

Reports

Rector’s Report - Mtr. Suz: The Annual Parish Meeting is January 22 after the 10:00 a.m.

service. We will celebrate the departing and new Vestry members and present the Annual

Report. There is a sign-up for the luncheon.

Junior Warden’s Report - Clem Watson: During December we had issues with the power in the

Parish Hall building. On December 5, Duke Power replaced a generator and we had a reduction

in power to the building. As a result, we had several motors which were damaged on equipment

in the building. On December 24, we had extremely cold temperatures which caused some of

our piping to freeze and bust. We have filed insurance claims on the damage from the freezing

temperatures. We are repairing the equipment and lighting in the building. Most equipment is

back up and running and we are still working on the lighting. In addition, we still have activities

working on our carpet and walls.

Senior Warden Report - Ellen Haase: Our Vestry orientation and business meeting will be

February 18th from 9:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m.

The meeting was closed with a prayer.

Respectfully Submitted,

Jody Hunter for Vestry Clerk Rebecca Eidson
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ATTACHMENT A
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ATTACHMENT B
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